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                                                               End of Term Update
                                                    Wednesday 22nd December 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that this finds you and your loved ones continuing to stay safe and well.
As we reach the Christmas break, I would like to thank pupils, staff and families for their continued support and hard work over these demanding last few weeks.   
We are hopeful that, COVID health and safety guidance permitting, all pupils will be back in school on Tuesday 11th January to begin the new term.  The current staggered start and finish times, to the school day, will continue and I have enclosed a reminder in the table below, for your information.

	Class
	Arrival time
	Dismissal time
Mon - Thurs
	Dismissal time

Friday
	Entry Point
	Exit Point

	P1
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P1 fire door
	P1 fire door



	P2
	8:40
	3:10
	12:00
	P2 fire door
	Main playground door

	P3
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P3 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P4
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P4 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P5
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P5 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P6 
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P6 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P7
	8:45
	3:15
	12:00
	P7 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff


School Lunches:
As you will have seen from an earlier email, sent to families on behalf of Mid Lothian Council, a number of changes have been made to the arrangements for pupil lunches in January.  Please refer to our school website or contact the school office if you have further questions regarding pupil lunches.  
Parent Council Thank You:                                                                                                              Many thanks to our Parent Council for their support during the last term.  Our P7’s are delighted with their P7 hoodies and the whole school enjoyed the delicious ice lollies that were provided for the on-line pantomime!  The Christmas Hamper Raffle was a huge success with winners thrilled with their fabulous prizes!

Home School Practitioner:                                                                                                                   Please note that our Home School Practitioner, Elaine Baur, is also on holiday during the Christmas holiday period.  She will return to work on Monday 10th January and can be contacted via our main school office, or directly on 07500 125 086.  She is happy to receive either calls or texts and can be emailed at:  elaine.baur@midlothian.gov.uk  
Please note that Elaine’s working hours are 8am-4pm Monday – Thursday, during term time.
Health and Safety – CODID Guidance: 

As you are aware, COVID health and safety guidance, from Scottish Government, is updated on a regular basis.  Given recent announcements, we are anticipating that there may be some further changes of restrictions during the holiday period.  Please keep informed of updated advice via the Midlothian Council website.  

Specific information relating to St Andrew’s PS will follow on Monday 10th January with any updates to our school routines and procedures.

Please note that our school office will close today at 3:15 and reopen on Monday 10th January at 9:00.  Thank you.
All at St Andrew’s wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Safe New Year. 

Kind regards 
Joanne Hunter                                                                                                                                         Acting Leader of Learning
